
 
 
 
 
   NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 
 
 
   NOTICE OF OFFICE CLOSING 
 
 
 
Due to the events and building closures occurring in Philadelphia during Pope Francis’ 
visit, the Supreme Court of Pennsylvania, Office of the Prothonotary, Eastern District, 
located at 468 City Hall, Philadelphia, PA., will be closed commencing Thursday, 
September 24, 2015 continuing through Friday, September 25, 2015 and Monday, 
September 28, 2015, reopening on Tuesday, September 29, 2015. 
 
The rules of construction of the Statutory Construction Act relating to computation of 
time (1 Pa. C.S. sec. 1908) will be followed for any filings, due in the Eastern District 
only, during this closure.  If you need to file an emergency, please call either the 
Western District: (412)-565-2816 or the Middle District: (717)-787-6181 for instructions 
and further assistance. 


